
 
 
EXAMINATION OF THE ROTHER DEVELOPMENT AND SITE ALLOCATIONS 

LOCAL PLAN 
 

STATEMENT BY MATTHEW HORTON Q.C. RELATING TO CHAPTER 11 OF 
THE PLAN CONCERNING THE SITE ALLOCATIONS IN BECKLEY FOUR 

OAKS, NAMELY BEC1 AND BEC2 
 

Objection has been made already by Mr Horton QC to the allocation of sites BEC1 and 

BEC2.  To avoid repetition in this Statement, the Inspector is asked to consider the attached 

letters of objection dated, respectively, 20th February 2017 and 5th December 2018.  The 

objections were made by, and are pursued by, Mr Horton, both in his capacity as a resident of 

Beckley and as the owner of an alternative site (The Old Vineyard) which he has promoted 

through the Local Plan process as the best site in the village on which to provide both further 

market and affordable housing.  That site fronts onto Whitbread Lane (the A268) and was 

identified as site F02 in the Rother District Council’s Strategic Housing Land Availability 

Assessment (“SHLAA”), published in 2010.  Mr Horton’s professional experience qualifies 

him to judge the suitability of that site and of sites BEC1 and 2 preferred by Rother District 

Council.   

Based on the Guidance Note (10/03) issued by the Inspector, dated 22nd March 2019, the 

Inspector proposes to focus his attention on the “soundness” of the allocation of sites BEC1 

and BEC2 by reference to “the process of site selection, including the underlying evidence 

base, and the soundness of individual sites”.  In so doing, the Inspector will examine first the 

“soundness of the Council’s proposed boundaries and the methodology”.   

It is submitted that the allocation of sites BEC1 and 2 was manifestly unsound for the 

following reasons:   

(i) In relation to both sites, the effect on the village development boundaries would be 

unacceptable, in particular:   

- BEC1 would involve development intruding into the countryside at the far 

northern end of the village in a manner unrelated to its established form;  






